
 

 
Oxbow-Masardis Snowmobile Club Meeting   

Minutes - Business Meeting 1/9/24 
 
Meeting called to order at 6:18 pm by Gary Currier. 
 

President’s Introduction & Report (Scott Soucy): 
 
On behalf of Scott Soucy, Gary Currier reported the following: 
 
     Prentiss-Carlyle contract signed - standard contract formulated by Prentiss-Carlyle with MSA 
 
Scott Soucy joined the meeting and reported the following: 
 
     From Matt Stedman - ITS 86  anticipated to be free of trees by end of coming week, also MSA has 
       requested  more of a presence at trail intersections from the Warden Service. 
     Club purchased the battery charger previously voted upon. 
     Lights have been added to the Pisten Bully drag. 
     Roller has been hooked up. 
     Both machines are ready to go. 
     Primary  trails have been checked  and cleared by Scott Soucy, Hunter Soucy, Dakota Soucy, George McPherson, and 
         Lenny Duckett.  (Thank you!) 
    After the upcoming storm, volunteers will go out in pairs to roll trails and erect signs. 
 
Vice President & Project Director (Gary Currier) 
 
     Nothing to share at this time. 
 
Secretary’s Report (Leslie Currier) 
 
     Minutes previously distributed and approved as written by attendees. 
]i 

Treasurer’s Report (Sabrina Soucy):  
 
     November ‘23 ending balance     $31,024.72 
     December ‘23 income                         $223.00 
     December ‘23 expense                      $3391.34 
     December  ‘23 ending balance     $27,876.38 
     Revenues and expenses reviewed. 
     Report accepted by attendees. 

 
Committee Reports: 
 
TrailMaster report (Lenny Duckett): 
 
     As reported by Scott Soucy above. 
      
  
 



 

 
 
 
 
Website & Facebook (Seth Thomas):  
 
   Visits to website down, potentially due to lack of snow. 
   Facebook has had decent traffic - 624 visitors, 19855 touches - increase of 85.2% 
      Men made up 80% of the audience. 
  
Meetings, Events & Fundraising:  
 
    Winter carnival (Friends of Oxbow) scheduled for 2/17  
           Organizational meeting to be held following the OMSC Business Meeting  
      Club events will include bonfire, fireworks, sledding and skating.                     
 
Membership (Audrey Currier):    
 
   Current memberships is 59 - individuals, families, businesses 
 
Building Committee (George McPherson): 
-               , 
Old Business: 
 
     See agenda items above. 
     Reminder that there is a gun raffle conducted by the Homestead Lodge, which benefits OMSC. 
 
New Business: 
  
    See agenda items above. 
    Gary Currier inquired about a potluck format  or something similar for the club meetings.  With discussion it was 
       decided that there would be snacks at each meeting, to be brought by club members. 
     Audrey Currier and Sabrina Soucy volunteered to bring the snacks for the February meeting. 
 
The meeting adjourned and the  Oxbow Community Event Committee proceeded to meet. 
 
The next OMSC business meeting is scheduled for 2/13  at 6:15 at the Oxbow Community Center. 

      
 
    
  
  
  
              
              

 
  
 
 

 
 



 

 
 
 


